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Mee#ng Minutes from February 13, 2024 

6PM call to order mo#on made by Nick Mansfield and seconded by Michael Gray 

All members were in aEendance. 

ScoE Strahley was present to discuss problems with surveys and markers on the south side of the tracks. 
He stated that according to his calcula#ons the markers were off approximately 9 N. Mr.Strahley stated 
that he would check into markers more thoroughly and get back to council. 

Dus#n Stoller was also present to discuss LaEy youth Founda#on and Baseball Associa#on to purchase 
or receive property form Bidlack/Meese for a second field to be put in. 

Mo#on made by Nick Mansfield and seconded by Michael Gray to pay bills. Barb Sinn presented bills to 
council for approval at this #me. 

Beth Stoller presented Easter Egg hunt ideas with op#on to move to a later date as Easter is early this 
year. Discussion to follow up at next mee#ng as to when to have the hunt. She also presented the 
pamphlets on new playground equipment and sugges#ons on picking up the equipment or shipping. 

Resolu#on 2024-2-13 was signed and adopted by council to remove the sewer billing for the proper#es 
of David Vielma and Harley Dunakin as these proper#es were given to the auditor for collec#on of 
delinquent sewer bills and paid aNer the delinquent amounts were turned into Auditor.  

Kirk Stoller volunteered to pick up playground equipment if it was coming from Cincinna#. 

Hometown Heroes update and list due by February 16, 2024 to Art Department at Wayne Trace Schools. 

Land Bank will return to clean up proper#es that they started and did not finish at the Goings’ 
proper#es. 

Beth Stoller made a mo#on to have the Solicitor prepare an ordinance making changes to the Village Tax 
Code consistent with the Subs#tute House Bill 33. Kirk seconded this mo#on. John Hatcher will be in 
aEendance at the March mee#ng. 

Plans to pave Second Street from the Post Office to Van Wert Street are in the works as soon as we can 
schedule with the Contractor. 

Any other ideas and proposals will be discussed at the March 12, 2024 mee#ng at 6pm at the village hall. 

Nick Mansfield made a mo#on to close mee#ng at 8:08pm and seconded by Darlene Knapp.
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